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MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE

ST ALBANS GROUP OF AMNESTY INTERNATIONAL

HELD ON WEDNESDAY DECEMBER 12TH  2012

www.amnesty.org.uk/stalbans

1.   
PRESENT:    Irene Austin, Louise Chick (Chair), Jon Holden, Suzy Hope, Debbie Maya, Karla Siswick,  Peter Smith (Secretary), Peter Vincent, Penny Williams.
Apologies for Absence: Andrew Coleby,  Frances Davies, Roseanne Wilkinson.
2.     FINANCES AND FUNDRAISING:

….  Penny reported that the market stall and street collection on November 24th had raised £407.87, a very good sum in the present financial climate. The Group is very grateful to Penny for organising it.

….  We have £1343 in one bank account and £1,000 in the other. It was agreed to give AIUK £250 immediately.

....   The AIUK AGM and National Conference 2013 takes place at the University of Warwick on the 13th-14th April 2013. (Please note it will be 2 days this year instead of the usual 3, to save money.) £200 has been set aside to help cover expenses of Group members who would like to go. Please let Penny know if you are interested. More info at www.amnesty.org.uk/agm. Penny and Peter Smith hope to go, both financing themselves. Some places are available at concessional rates.
....    Please note in your diaries that the dates of street collections in 2013 are:
at the Quadrant Saturday May 18; at St Albans market November 23rd.

3.   ANNUAL EVENT WITH THE STUDENT LAW SOCIETY OF HERTS UNIVERSITY:

Irene has been in touch with the organisation Anti-Slavery, who have a DVD lasting a quarter of an hour (Hell On Earth: Slavery Today), which might be shown, and who would provide a speaker to go with that. (Klearchos at the Law School had suggested that human trafficking might be a good topic for the event.) The date we have in mind is Tuesday 12th March 2013, when the University students, who form a large part of the audience, are still there. There could be a panel of solicitors to discuss the issue. The question of the time of the event is delicate: we want to start before the students might leave the campus, but give time to visitors who might come on from work. 6.45 for 7.15 start was thought good. Publicity would be necessary from February onwards, notices in local papers (including Welwyn GC and Hatfield)  and the Secretary will ask AIUK to circulate local schools who have an Amnesty Group. 
4.   CAMPAIGNS:
CASA: Peter Smith had 3 actions, 1 for Honduras and 2 for Guatemala.
.... Honduras: Environmental activist and journalist, Juana Dolores Valenzuela, received a death threat after publicly condemning the environmental impacts of opencast mining and illegal logging in Honduras. We ask for investigation of the threat and protection for Juana.

…. Guatemala: Two anti-mining activists from the organization Frenta Norte del Area Metropolitana (FRENAM) were threatened after a confrontation outside the El Tambor mine site on November 13. We ask for investigation of the threat and protection for the two, if requested. 
…. Guatemala: In 2001 Maria Isabel Franco, 15 years old, was raped and brutally killed. Her mother has been fighting for justice for her ever since and has received death threats. We ask the Vice-President of Guatemala to follow up the pre-election commitment to tackle violence against women and to ensure that Maria’s killers are brought to justice.
Russia and Former Soviet Union Campaign:

Debbie introduced a letter to President Lukashenka in Belarus about Alex Bialiatski, a prominent human rights defender there and Chairman of Human Rights Centre Viasna. He was imprisoned for 4½ years in 2011 for so called ‘concealment of income on a large scale’. AI believes that his imprisonment is intended to prevent him from working to defend human rights and considers he is a prisoner of conscience. We ask for his immediate release. 

India:

Peter Vincent introduced a letter to the Indian authorities on behalf of Apama Marandi  a human rights defender who is detained in Jharkhand with her four year old son and is at imminent risk of torture or other ill-treatment.

Control Arms:

Louise had contacted AIUK asking whether we should write to embassies about the Arms Trade Treaty, which had been scuppered at the last minute by the USA. A treaty will be discussed again at the UN in March 2013. At the moment AIUK is analyzing the situation and the treaty, what has been done and what needs to be done to turn disappointment into action. At this moment AIUK does not call for action to contact embassies.
Monthly Action: December: Asylum Seekers:

We write to St Albans MP, Anne Main, about the level of support asylum seekers receive while their asylum claim is being considered. The vast majority

receive just over £5 a day to pay for food, clothing, toiletries and travel (housing and utility bills are paid for separately for those with nowhere to live). They are not allowed to work. Amnesty believes the present support given to seekers is inadequate and should be raised to £7 a day. We ask our MP, if she agrees,

to urge the Home Secretary to increase the daily support amount.

5.   MISCELLANEOUS:
…. Some members said they had felt uncomfortable at what they saw as a too aggressive line of questioning by other members at the talk by Hilary Tyrrell and Philip Nixon on Palestine at our November meeting. We should be aware that this might not reflect well on us. It was agreed that a line be drawn under this

matter.

....  Debbie reported that she had been in touch with Rabbi Wittenberg’s Personal Assistant to ask if he would come to speak to us and has suggested possible dates.

….  Apart from the AIUK AGM mentioned above, there are two other meetings coming up which may be of interest. National AIUK members are invited to the Extraordinary General Meeting (EGM) on January 12. We have already had a preliminary discussion and it was agreed we should discuss the EGM again at our meeting on January 9.

      The second meeting is the South Midlands Regional Meeting (we are in that region) at Aylesbury on January 26. All Group members are invited to attend what is usually a varied and interesting day. It’s hoped that Kate Allen, AIUK Director will speak.
       Information on these two meetings has already been circulated.

….  The petition in support of WOZA (Women of Zimbabwe Arise) on the market stall on November 24th attracted 29 signatures.
6.   CHRISTMAS: 

 At the close of this meeting the Group shared food it had brought and enjoyed sociable conversation. Thanks to all who supported the Group in 2012 and a HAPPY NEW YEAR to everyone.

7.    NEXT MEETING:

On Wednesday January 9th 2013 at the Friends’ Meeting House, 7 Upper Lattimore Road, St Albans AL1 3UD. 
